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Fact Sheet: Families and the Workplace 
 
In 1947 only 32% of all adult females were in the labor force1; by 1997 this percentage increased 
to roughly 60%.2 
 
In 1947 less than 20% of women with children under age 18 were employed1; by 1997 nearly 
72% of these women were employed or looking for employment. 3 
 
In 1997, 75% of unmarried mothers (single, widowed, divorced, or separated) were in the labor 
force.3 
 
Among married-couple families with children, the number in which both parents are employed 
has increased.3 
 
In the past 3 decades, both the number of single-parent families and the number of mothers who 
work regardless of marital status has increased.  As a result, the percentage of children who have 
at least one parent at home full time has been declining.4 
 
There has been an increase in mothers in the work force (mothers who work or are looking for 
work) with children under 1 year of age from 54% in 1996 to 58% in 1997.3 
 
The percentage of mothers who are employed increases with the age of the youngest child.4 
 
Of all children under the age of five, 60% do not have a “stay at home mom”.  More than 50% of 
these children have mothers who work full-time.5 
 
In 1980, the percentage of children living with two parents was 77%.  In 1997, this percentage 
decreased to 68% (the number of children living with two parents has been declining among all 
racial and ethnic groups).6 
 
It is estimated that 60% of children will spend some time in a single parent family before age 
18.7 
 
In 1997, 24% of children lived only with their mothers, 4% lived only with their fathers, and 4% 
lived with neither parent.6 
 
Children who are born to single mothers are more likely to become single parents themselves.8 
 
Close to 50% of families with young children earn less than $35,000 per year.5 
 
An estimated 2 million children under the age of 5 have parents on welfare.5 
 
The number of parents living with a child is linked to the quantity and quality of human and 
economic resources available to that child.6 
 
Children in a household with only one parent are more likely to have family incomes below the 
poverty line than are children who grow up in a household with two parents.6 
 
One of every three children of working mothers are poor, or would be poor if their mothers 
didn’t work.5 



 

 

   page 2 

 
During 1994-1996, 1 in every 10 children lived in families in which all resident parents were 
unemployed.4 
 
Maternal employment increases financial resources available to families and is often the only 
source of income for families headed by single mothers.4 
 
More working mothers with preschool children (8% in 1965 & 34% in 1993) are choosing day 
care centers and preschools for child care).4 
 
The US is one of six countries (out of 150 countries total) that does not provide paid maternity 
leave.5 
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